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Please visit our school website www.st-peters.aberdeen.sch.uk for news from the classes and some super photos uploaded by class teachers. The school lunch menu and key calendar dates are also on the website. It is constantly being updated and we welcome parents’ support and suggestions.
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Welcome back to school. I hope you all had a refreshing break and enjoyed the Autumn weather. We are looking forward to another busy term. 
It was lovely to meet most of you at the Parent-Teacher meetings and I hope you all found it helpful to talk to your child’s teacher. Thank you for supporting our staff to help all our children to be happy, kind, safe, achieving, respectful and responsible. 
Every teacher comes into the playground every day and this gives an opportunity to pass on short messages. If you need a longer discussion, please make an appointment to see the teacher by calling at the school office, writing a note in your child’s homework diary, phoning (01224 485611) or e-mailing stpeters@aberdeencity.gov.uk
Staff News

· Congratulations to Mrs McFarlane who had a beautiful baby girl, Alba Eilidh, on 15th September. 

· Mrs Cuthill returns to her substantive post as Principal Teacher on Tuesday 28th October. 

· Mrs Armstrong will be teaching PE on Mondays and Wednesdays this term. This means that all P1, P2, P3 and P3/4 pupils have PE every Monday and P4, P5, P6 and P7 have PE every Wednesday.
· Mrs Duncan thanks everyone for their good wishes and prayers following her recent surgery. She is making a good recovery and hopes to be back after Christmas.
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Following interviews, we are delighted to announce our new Captains and Vice Captains. 
· Elphinstone
Philip and Szymon Re

· St Machar
Suzi and Jessica

· St Andrew
Eleanor and Gosia

· Kings

Bilal and Marlena

These P7 pupils have taken on the responsibility to lead their houses and introduce fun activities for pupils throughout the school. All pupils can gain House Points from any member of staff for exceptional efforts, achievements and kindness. Children can get house points for extra-curricular achievements if we know about them (eg at swimming, any sports, dance, church, Cubs, Brownies, Rainbows, Beavers, Scouts, Boys Brigade…..)
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 to our Primary 6 pupils who created beautiful paintings which have been framed for permanent display in the new offices of Gaz de France. Many thanks to Mrs Croxon, Miss McLoughlin and Mrs Bain for leading this project. 
Gaz de France have supported our school for the last three years, funding the timber fence for the environmental garden and whitewashing the playground wall for our new mural. Rob Buchan, General Manager, visited our classes on 8th October and enjoyed meeting our pupils. He commented on their enthusiasm, confidence and knowledge and noticed how they respected and cared for one another. Gaz de France’s recent donation of £750 will fund outdoor storage for playground toys and an additional table with seating in the playground.
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P5 – P7 Science Club

Our dedicated Science Co-ordinator, Mrs Jadid, is resuming the Science Club on Wednesdays between 3.15pm and 4.15pm, starting on Wednesday 29th October. If you give permission for your child to attend, please complete the permission slip that has been sent home to children in those classes. Parent helpers are very welcome to support our Science Club on a regular or ‘one off’ basis. We know that many parents have particular expertise in aspects of science and we would really welcome your ideas and expertise. Thanks.

School Football Team

Many thanks to Mr Brown, Mr Raphael, Mr Humphries, Mr Rist and all parents who are involved in coaching and supporting our P4 – P7  players at their training sessions on Thursdays at St Machar Academy 5.30pm – 7pm and at the Saturday morning football matches at Aulton Football Pitches.

Please remember that our coaches are volunteers and sometimes training has to be cancelled at short notice for a variety of reasons. It is vital that all pupils attending football coaching are registered so that we have contact details that are up to date. Some families have been dropping off pupils without checking that the coaches are actually there. Please do not leave your child at St Machar Academy if you have not seen that a coach is present. 

Other Extra-Curricular Activities

We are always looking for helpers to run other activities after school or at lunchtime. Ideas include a Writing Group, Film Club, Board Games group, Construction Games Group, Gardening Group, learning a language, music group. library….. Training and support will be given. Please speak to Mrs Martin or any teacher if you think you can help.
Family Tennis
One of our families has asked us to publicise a great opportunity for families to enjoy FREE TENNIS COACHING on Saturday afternoons at Westburn Park. Full details are available at http://www.tffwestburn.co.uk/  The website has all the details and you need to register please.

 Active Schools Opportunities

Coordinator - Kathryn Weaver               07825 682659 or 655421    KWeaver@sportaberdeen.co.uk
Please contact Kath to receive updates about after-school opportunities. 

· The Monday and Tuesday school athletics clubs are full just now but you can put your child’s name on a waiting list by phoning or e-mailing Kath.

· The Wednesday Dance Class for P4 – P7 resumes on 29th October and will run until 3rd December. Please contact Kath for details.

· Netball Scotland will run an after-school netball club for P6 and P7 on five Thursdays (6th November – 4th December inclusive). Ten participants will then be able to represent St Peter’s at a Netball Festival at St Machar Academy on Tuesday 9th December between 3.30pm and 5.30pm.
· The Russell Anderson Football Academy for P4 pupils will resume at St Machar on Tuesday 4th November. Pupils must be registered for the 5.30pm – 6.30pm sessions. The last session is on Tuesday 16th December.
	Dates for your Diary

	Wed 29th Oct
9.30 – 11.30am
	‘Gathered Together’ project in the hall run by Donna Cuthill, Aberdeen City Parental Involvement officer, and Richa Okhandiar, Participation and Development Officer at BEMIS - Black and Ethnic MInority Infrastructure in Scotland. All parents are very welcome.

12 – 3    P4 trip to Duthie Park for Rainforest Workshop  Parent helpers are very welcome.         

	Thurs 30th Oct
	6pm – 7pm Fancy Dress Party for P1 and P2. 

	Fri 31st Oct
	Basic Moves at ASV for P3, P1 red and P1 blue     Parent helpers are very welcome.         

6.30 – 8pm  Fancy Dress Disco for P3 – P7. 

	Mon 17th Nov
	In-Service Day. Children do not attend school.

	Mon 22nd Dec – Friday 2nd January         CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY


All our staff are committed to Getting It Right For Every Child.  This means that we work in partnership with parents and other agencies to make sure that each child feels safe, healthy, achieving, nurtured, active, respected, responsible and included. 
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In previous newsletters, information has been shared about our Health Promoting policies :

· Only fruit at snacktime

· No fizzy drinks or sweets in packed lunches

· No eating in the playground

· Commitment to 2 hours’ quality PE each week

· Encouragement to walk to school or ‘Park and Stride’ to improve safety in and around the school grounds.

Newsletters this term will focus on other aspects of our responsibilities.
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There are many aspects to keeping our children safe:
Child Protection
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“All children in Scotland deserve to be cared for and protected from harm and to grow up in a safe environment in which their rights and needs are respected. Every adult in Scotland has a role in ensuring all our children live safely and can reach their full potential.”                                                                                                                        North East Scotland Child Protection Committee           http://www.nescpc.org.uk
All adults working with children in school are checked through the “Disclosure Scotland” Protecting Vulnerable Groups scheme. This applies to all staff and also to volunteer helpers (parents, students, members of the community) who work directly with groups of children in situations where the teacher may not be present eg in the garden or GP room, assisting with after-school clubs or other sports activities. Staff and volunteers also participate in annual Awareness and Safety training. Please feel able to contact the school at any time if you wish to talk about Child Protection and the safety of children. 

Concerns are always taken seriously. Where there is a possibility that a child could be at risk of abuse or neglect, we are required to refer the matter to the Child Protection Unit. The safety of the child is paramount and, in some circumstances, the parent/carer would not normally be consulted first. 
Health and Safety

All staff are vigilant about keeping learning, play and communal areas safe. Children and parents are asked to make staff aware of any concerns at the earliest opportunity. All our Pupil Support Assistants are trained in First Aid and attend refresher courses regularly.
Parents are asked to

· Provide children with school uniform, a jacket with a hood and sensible shoes. All items should be named so they can be returned quickly if they are lost.

· Keep sick children at home and make sure that contact information is up to date so we can contact you if your child is unwell or has an accident. 

· Send named inhalers to keep in school if your child has asthma. Keep school informed about any health concerns please.

· Read notes that are sent home about accidents or incidents, sign the return slips and return them to school.

· Please keep school informed about any allergies. Please do not send anything with nuts into school for packed lunches, snacks or any other reason. This includes cereal bars, biscuits and other snack items that contain nuts. We have at least two children who are severely allergic.

· Medicines should not be brought to school. If a child requires antibiotics, parents should visit the school at lunchtime to administer the medicine.  In exceptional circumstances, please speak to the headteacher to make arrangements.

· Please check your children’s hair regularly[image: image11.jpg]‘\
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. Head Lice is is an intermittent problem in school and parents are asked to inform the school if they find any evidence of head lice. Any child who is affected should be kept off school until treatment is carried out.  Please remember to check all members of the family and treat all who are affected. We can only inform parents of all the pupils in an affected class when 10% of pupils in the class are reported as having head lice. 
· Although we encourage active travel to school, our playground is very busy and crowded. Therefore, bicycles, skateboards, scooters and roller blades should not be used in the playground between 8.30am and 3.30pm. 
· In the interests of Health and Safety, no dogs should be brought into the playground, except working guide dogs.

School Safety Rules

· No child should leave school without permission under any circumstances.
· There is no play area adjoining King Street. Children should play in the main playground or adventure playground only.
· Climbing on, up or over trees, walls and fences is forbidden. This rule is strictly enforced within school hours and parental support is appreciated after the school day when children may be playing outside or attending after-school activities.
· Children who arrive by school transport (minibus or taxi) must come directly into the playground and remain in the playground until the start of the school day.
· No unaccompanied children are allowed to visit the local shops during school hours.
Gym Safety Rules
All teachers are qualified and aware of risks associated with Gym and PE. Pupils must co-operate in all   lessons by

· wearing appropriate kit, listening to all instructions carefully and reporting anything they see that affects their safety eg slip and trip hazards.

· Watches and all jewellery should be removed for PE activities. Only studs are allowed in pierced ears. School staff will not remove or replace children’s ear rings.

· Children who need inhalers should take them into gym lessons.
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Well Done





Safe 


We have a responsibility to protect children from abuse, neglect or harm at home, at school and in the community. This means that we have a policy on Child Protection and we work with other agencies to keep children safe. Mrs Martin is the Child Protection Co-ordinator in St Peter’s School.





Please do not bring cars into the school car park.


Please remember that the only vehicles allowed in our car park are staff cars, delivery vehicles and official school transport. There is plenty of space to ‘park and stride’ from Seaton Park or Lidl. Please show consideration and help to keep our school grounds safe for all our children. Thank you.                                 
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At St Peter’s RC Primary School: 


We treat everyone with respect at all times. 


We follow instructions.


We are helpful and honest.


We keep our school tidy.


We are responsible for our own behaviour.


We are kind to each other.


We show consideration for others when we move around the school.





All the children know that they should walk along the GREEN PATHS in the car park.














